FIRE CHIEFS' ASSOCIATION

Oor
HUMBOLDT COUNTY
President Dale Unea
Vice President  Rick Nicholson P.0.Box 7014
Secretary Rich Grissom Eureka, CA 95502-7014
February 9, 2021
Subject: Humboldt County Fire Safe Council

Humboldt County Board of Supervisors;

The Humboldt County Fire Chiefs’ Association wishes to inform the Board of Supervisors that
Chief Lon Winburn has stepped down from his position on the Fire Safe Council. Atthe
December 16, 2020 meeting of the Humboldt County Fire Chiefs’ Association, the membership
approved the nomination of Chief Justin McDonald of the Arcata Fire Protection District to
represent the Association. The membership also approved that | should be listed as the
alternate committee member to attend meetings and be granted the authority to vote in Chief
McDonald’s absence.

The Humboldt County Fire Chiefs’ Association would like to express its support to the Board of
Supervisors in appoint Chief McDonald to service on the Fire Safe Council as the Association’s
representative.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerel

CHief Dale Unea, President
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